
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday 14th July 2021 

Dear parents, 

After what was a fantastic Sports Day, during which the children demonstrated all the Northbrook 

Primary Academy values which lie at the heart of everything we do, we wanted to let you know 

about the arrangements for the final few days. 

On Friday 16th July, after our weekly awards assembly we will be hosting a transition morning when 

all our children will move up to their new classroom with their new teacher. This will help them to 

develop a relationship with their new teacher ready for September as well as to get a feel for their 

new classroom surroundings. Year 6 children will need to attend school wearing their PE kit as they 

will get an additional PE session with Mr Cook during this time as well a special treat at lunchtime 

when they will enjoy a McDonalds with Mrs Spence. 

Monday 19th July will be an ’Enrichment Day’ when we will focus on enjoyment, being creative and 

being active. All the children can attend school in their own clothes on this day but must wear 

clothing that is suitable to be involved in a variety of physical activities, including trainers. If they 

wish they can wear their school PE kit.  Our no jewellery and make-up policy will still apply to all 

children.  

On this day Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6 will be travelling to Tarleton Academy by coach at 

approximately 9.30am. Whilst travelling by coach they will be seated in register order and grouped 

in their bubble. They will need to wear a face mask during the entirety of the journey unless of 

course they are medicaly exempt. After arriving at Tarleton Academy, they will be involved in a 

climbing session on an outdoor climbing wall, archery, forest schools and a sports session in the 

sports hall.  The climbing, archery and forest school sessions will be run by qualified external 

coaches, supported by the staff from Northbrook Primary Academy. All children will need to bring a 

packed lunch for the day and a water bottle. Children entitled to free school meals will be issued a 

lunch before leaving school. The bus will return to school for the usual 3.15pm finish. It could be 

another warm day so please make sure you child has sun cream and a cap/hat. 

Reception, Year 1, Year 2 and Year 3 will remain in school. During the day they will be involved with 

sessions on a bouncy castle, inflatable slide, arts and crafts and a sports session. Lunch will be as 

normal in the school dining room and all activities will finish for the usual 3.10pm/3.15pm finish.  

 

Arrangements for the Final Few Days 



We are hoping that all our children have a positive and enjoyable day and although the day will be 

different than a normal school day our expectations around behaviour and attitude will be the same. 

We will need the attached consent form completing for children to be involved in the day’s 

activities. 

On Tuesday 20th July, the children will spend their final day with their current teacher. Late morning, 

we will have an ice cream van on site, with each child and member of staff getting a FREE ice cream! 

Year 6 children will have a leavers assembly and presentation before lunch and then in the 

afternoon, weather permitting, we will have a whole-school assembly outside on the fields. We 

would like to invite Year 6 parents onto the school grounds for 1.30pm so you will be able to watch 

us say goodbye to Year 6. Please be mindful that although the legislation around COVID may be 

changing we would respectfully request that parents wear face masks and socially distance whilst on 

school site. Please remember that school finishes at 2.10pm/2.15pm. 

Finally, we hope all of the Northbrook Primary Academy community have a fantastic summer break. 

When the holidays arrive, have fun, refresh and recharge and above all else stay safe. School re-

opens on Monday 6th September at 8.45am for 8.55am start. Take care everyone! 

 

Kindest regards, 

M Cunniffe 

Mr M Cunniffe 
Head of School  
Northbrook Primary Academy 
             

Parental Consent Form – Monday 19th July ‘Enrichment Day’ 
 
Child(ren)’s Name(s):          
                                                 
 
Please tick the statements that apply: 

I do give permission for my child/children to be involved in the activities described in the 
letter.  
 
 
I do not give permission for my child/children to be involved in the activities described in the 
letter. 
 

 
Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6 ONLY: 

I do give permission for my child(ren) to travel by coach to Tarleton Academy and 
understand that they will be required to wear a mask whilst travelling. 
 

I do not give permission for my child(ren) to travel by coach to Tarleton Academy. 
 

 

 

 

 


